
F.\ I 

ARBORETUM 
&_BOTANICAL GARDEN 

PLEASE VISIT 

OUR WEB SITE AT 

www.uidaho.edu/ arboretum 

Inside this Issue 

Dr. Charles Houston Shattuck's Legacy 
to Idaho and the World 1 

Pergola Project- a dream realized 4 

The Shattuck Giant Sequoia 
Has a Name 6 

Idaho Wildflowers: State Laws and 
Personal Ethics 7 

An Album of Spring Wildflowers 8 

Report from the Horticulturist 10 

Message from the President 13 

Thirty-third Annual Meeting of 

The Arboretum Associate 14 

Annual Plant Sale 15 

A Newsletter of the Arboretum Associates May 2010 

Dr. Charles Houston Shattuck's 
Leoacy to Idaho and the World (Part 1 of2) 

D 
r. Shattuck, who joined the University of Idaho faculty in September 1909, 
brought to Moscow an impressive vita of training, research, teaching and 

administration- well qualified to initiate the university's first forestry pro­

grams. He was born November 21, 1867, in Vandalia, Missouri. He was the first child 

ofWarren Charles and Matilda Catherine (Houston) Shattuck. He had three siblings: 

Edith Estella Shattuck, Warren Leland Shattuck, and E.L. Shattuck. 

He is reported to have attended 

the Watson Seminary in Ashley, 

Missouri and the Zanerian Art 

College in Columbus, Ohio- the 

latter of which taught penmanship. 

Dr. Shattuck's penmanship was 

perfect and beautiful as his signa­

ture demonstrated. 

Charles Houston Shattuck married 

Maud Elizabeth Stackhouse August 

15, 1895, at Netawaka, Kansas, 

her birthplace (October 2, 1873). 
She was educated in Kansas at 

Campbell College, Holton, Kansas 

where they met. At Campbell, she 

taught penmanship and art. 

Charles earned B.S. and M.S. de­

grees at Campbell College in 1894 
and 1 898, respeCtively. Campbell 

College, opened in 1880 on eleven 

acres of privately funded land 

operated under the auspices of 

The United Brethren Church. At 

Campbell College he was professor 

ofphysical sciences (1895 -1898), 

Charles Houston Shattuck formal portrait, undated. 
i#3- 118a, Special CoUections & Archives, University of Idaho Library, 
Moscow]. 

professor ofbiology and geology (1898 - 1903), and Vice President (1897 - 1903). He 

sold his part interest in Campbell College when he joined the Washburn College (now 

Washburn University) faculty. From 1904 to 1907 he was professor of natural history 

at Washburn College in Topeka, Kansas. In summer 1908 he was professor of botany at 

Woods Hole, Massachusetts. 

continued 
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Under the direction of two world-famous botany professors, Charles J. Cham­

berlain and John M. Coulter, at the University of Chicago, C. H. Shattuck 

earned his Ph.D. with high honors in botany in 1908. His dissertation re­

search, "The Origin of Heterospory in Marsilea" is still a classic study which was 

published in the Botanical Gazette 49:19- 40,Jan . 10, 1910. Earlier, and with 

credit to the same University of Chicago botany professors, Shattuck published 

another classical paper in botanical morphology, "A Morphological Study of 

Ulmus americana" in the Botan ical Gazette 40(3) :209 - 223, Sept. 1905. This work 

is likely Shattuck's 1905 Master of Science thesis research at University of Chi ­

cago, completed while he was on the faculty ofWashburn College. 

From 1908 until his 1909 appointment at the University of Idaho, Shattuck was 

professor of botany and forestry at Clemson College in South Carolina (now 

Clemson University). Many of his 3 1f4. x 4 1/4 inch glass lantern slides persist in 

the Latah County Historical Society and the University of Idaho Library Special 

Collections from his teaching at Clemson College. 

In his April 27, 1909, letter of application for employment at University of 

Idaho, C. H. Shattuck stated" ... I have had excel lent courses in Morphology, 

Taxonomy, Plant Physiology, Ecology and Histology and have very full lines 

of slides, both lantern and microscopic, as wel l as other illustrative material 

necessary for g iving such courses ... " At Clemson College Shattuck was paid 

$2,000 annua lly. In response, on June 14, 1909, Dean E.E. Elliott, University 

of Idaho's hiring officer, offered Shattuck a salary of $1 ,800 for his first year, 

$2,000 for his second year, a full professorship, and" ... tenure permanent on 

mutual satisfaction." Except for the usual vacation month, Shattuck's summers 

would be" ... devoted to reconnaissance work and the fitting up of the Forestry 

station on Lake Coeur d'Alene." Earlier (May 28, 1909), Dean Elliott wrote 

to Shattuck, "We arc quite impressed with your credentials and you arc doubt­

less our leading candidate." On June 14, 1909, Shattuck wrote to Dean Elliott 

" .. . The terms and rank arc entirely satisfactory to me and I shall plan to be in 

Moscow by September first." 

After completing his Clemson teaching duties for spring 1909, Dr. Shattuck 

spent his summer at the famous Biltmore, North Carolina School of Forestry 

studying practical methods in forestry and lumbering. 

On July 14, 2009, while he was studying at the Pisgah Forest, North Carolina, 

Shattuck wrote to UI Dean E. E. Elliott, "My people [his brothers' fami Lies at 

Idaho Falls] arc all much pleased to know that I am com ing to Idaho, and it 

seems like coming home to me, even though I have never been in the state be­

fore. We are looking forward with keen anticipations for the future at Moscow." 

The Shattucks sold their Clemson furniture because of the expense of trans­

porting it across the country from South Carolina. On July 27, 1909, the 

Shattucks shipped their remaining goods to Moscow and departed Clemson on 

July 28 for a two week stay in Vandalia, Missouri, his birthplace. Subsequently 

the Shattucks planned to visit his sister in Manhatan, Kansas for a week, visit his 

brothers' families in Idaho Falls for two days then head to Moscow where they 

would arrive on September first . 
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Housing was undecided when they arrived in Moscow. On 

July 26, 1909, Dr. Shattuck wrote that they" . .. will want a 

seven or eight room house, modern as far as possible, and 

possibly a place to keep a horse and buggy." During his 

negotiations for Moscow employment, University of Idaho 

Dean E. E. Elliott on July 15, 1909, advised Shattuck" ... As 

a rule desirable residences are rather scarce at the opening 

of the school year and we may have difficulty in securing 

one for you. Rents range from $15 to $20 per month ... " 

When Shattuck and his wife arrived at the Moscow train 

station September 1 , 1909, the University of Idaho was 

facing austere times. The first Administration Building 

had burned to the ground March 30, 1906, destroying the 

library, herbarium, many classrooms, and much equipment 

(microscopes, microscope slides, etc.). Phase one of a 

new Administration Building had been built ( 1907 - 1909) 
for $ 140,000. The first three of the eventual four floors of 

Morrill Hall were constructed ( 1906 -1907) using insurance 

money from the first Administration building fire. Riden­

baugh Hall was the southern edge of the UI campus . 

3 

Thus far, I have found no documentation of where Dr. and 

Mrs. Shattuck lived during their 1909 to 191 7 residency in 

Moscow, Idaho. Ultimately the Shattucks purchased one or 

more properties in Moscow. One documented property of 

more than one acre that they purchased August 31, 1916, 
for $1,025 was immediately southwest of Ridenbaugh Hall 

(Lot 4, Block 1, of Deakin's Fourth Addition to Moscow, 

originally surveyed April 21 , 1891) . Today that original 

Shattuck lot is occupied by the eastern part of the Pi Kappa 

Alpha fraternity house, the University of Idaho Office of 

Development, and part of Nez Perce Drive on the north 

side, and part of the extensive playing fields on the south 

side. 

During Shattuck's employment at Idaho, the University Gar­

dens were north of the Shattuck lot- presumably land west 

of Ridenbaugh Hall and including land of today's parking lot 

#42 and Niccolls Hall. Prior to the hiring of Dr. Shattuck, 

James A. McLean (UI President 1900 - 1913) engaged John 

C. Olmstead of the prestigious Olmstead landscape firm 

to visit the struggling campus for design and master plan-

continued on page 12 

University Gardens, likely referenced by, and tended during, Dr. Shattuck 's Moscow tenure. Undated photo postcard No. 44 by Pacific Photo Co., Sa lem, Oregon. 1#9- 12-1 bo, Special 
Collections & Arch ives, University of Idaho Library, Moscow I. 
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Peroola Project - a dream realized 

Fifteen years ago, in April, 199 5, the seeds of an idea 

were planted. Arboretum Associates had donated 

money to co-sponsor a group of Arboretum profes­

sionals to travel to 

China to collect 

seeds from the 

wild in three dif­

ferent national 

parks. In return 

for that donation, 

the Arboretum 

received samples 

of seeds from 

ARBOR NoTES 

designs. The winning team, Earl Christian and Blake Taylor, 

provided a design which best met the criteria the Board 

had requested: ( 1) a modular design which could be con­

structed in phases, 

(2) a structure that 

would support the 

existing vines, and 

(3) a subtle Asian 

influence. 

A gift fund was 

established in 1998 

and by the time the 

master plan update 

was completed in 

2007 there was 

over 1 00 differ­

ent plants. Among 

those plants were 

several woody 

vines, including an 

Asian Grape, Vitis 

amurensis; Hardy 

Kiwi, Actin Mia argu­

ta; Magnolia Vine, 

Schisandra chinensis; 

and Manchurian 

Cold snowy day for the concrete pour December 22, 20 I 0. Guy Esser photo. 

enough funding to 

complete design 

work. Guy Esser, 

a project architect 

with University 

Facilities, was able 

to take the stu-

Clematis, Clematis 

mandshurica. ' Those seeds were planted in a greenhouse in 

April 199 5, and the successful propagations were planted 

out in the Arboretum in the springs of 1996 and 1997. The 

vines were planted in two rows on the terraced slope just 

south of the forsythias. Tempo­

rary trellises were constructed 

from 4x4 inch posts and chain 

link fencing, with the idea that 

a permanent pergola would 

be constructed to support the 

vines as they grew. 

dents' design and 

turn it into a build 

able project. The project was designed so it could be built 

in three sections. Fortunately all three sections were able to 

be completed thanks to generous leadership gifts from the 

estates of Richard Henry Ross and Dorothy Scholl Ross, a 

gift from Dorothy Baldridge 

Lindsey in honor of her father 

H. Fred Baldridge, and support 

from Beverly Rhoades, Melva 

Hoffman, and the Arboretum 

Associates. 

The design and construction 

was complicated by the fact 

that we did not want to disturb 

the existing vines any more 

than absolutely necessary. 

Although the site was relatively 

level, and the vines had been 

spaced almost evenly, there 

was enough slope in all direc­

tions that each support post 

had to be individually set and 

anchored. 

Now, fifteen years later, the 

pergola is a reality. In 2001, a 

Landscape Construction class, 

taught by Gary Austin, in the 

Landscape Architecture De­

partment, was asked to design 

a pergola for the Arboretum. 

The project was conducted as a 

design contest with cash prizes 

funded by the Arboretum Asso­

ciates awarded to the top three 
Completed Pergola April 9, 20 10. Pau l Warnick photo. 
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The project was bid 

in the fall of 2009 and 

RMR Construction 

submitted the win­

ning bid. The compa­

ny completed fabrica­

tion of the materials 

and construction last 

fall and early win-

ter. Unfortunately, 

scheduling conspired 

to force them to pour 

concrete on one of 

the nastiest days all 

winter. That made 

conditions difficult 

resulting in extra 

work from damage to 

the road; neverthe­

less construction was 

completed. 

The final steps in the 

Completed Pergola April9, 2010. Paul Warnick photo. 

process will be removing the existing trellises and training 

the vines to the new structure. We will also install donor 

Pernola Fund Donors 

Richard H . & Dorothy S. Ross 

Dorothy Baldridge Lindsey 

Arboretum Associates 

Beverly Rhoades 

Melva Hoffman 

Miriam & Ezra Abraham 

Richard Bingham 

Warren Bowler 

Sally & Stephen Davidson 

Don Brigham Plus Associates 

Joy & Doug Fisher 

Katherine Grinde 

recognition in the 

form of a basalt col­

umn engraved with 

the leadership do­

nors' names. There 

will be two columns 

laid horizontally 

between the sections 

of the pergola that 

will serve as infor­

mal benches. The 

final step will be to 

replace the existing 

turf above and below 

the pergola with 

plantings to comple­

m ent the structure. 

Since the existing 

vines are well estab­

lished, I anticipate 

that the vines will 

quickly cover a good 

deal of the structure by the end of this summer. Thanks to 

all of the donors who have supported this project. 

Kevin Laughlin 

Jayne Mahle 

Ann Marie & Jon Nilsson 

Joyce & Duane Parr 

Pamela & Wayne Peterson 

Jennifer & Daniel Pierce 

Mary Ranta 

Gene Rasmusson 

Elisabeth Shepard 

Valley Garden Club 

JeffYoung 

~ Paul Warnick/ Joy Fisher 
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The Shattuck Giant Sequoia Has a Name 

The Arboretum Associates Board has met and selected 

a winner in the contest to name the Giant Sequoia 

in the Shattuck Arboretum. The winning entry is 

'Idaho Endurance' submitted by Camille Hattrup, a ground­

skeeper on campus. 

The contest was a great success. 

There were 113 entries submit­

ted from all over the state and 

region, including one from a 

horticulturist with Harvard Uni­

versity's Arnold Arboretum in 

Boston, Massachusetts and one 

from Hawaii. Several schools 

in the area used the contest as 

a class project and submitted 

names. Surprisingly, there was 

only one duplicate out of the 

1 1 3 entries. I sent the list of 

entries to the Associates Board 

members (without the entrant's 

names) and asked them to pick 

their three top choices. I naively 

assumed there would be enough 

overlap to make the selection 

easy, but once again, there was 

only one duplicate. After some 

discussion the Board agreed that 

'Idaho Endurance' best met the 

gallon Giant Sequoia grafts. The grafts were on seedling 

Giant Sequoia rootstocks. That rootstock was more vulner­

able to cold temperatures than usual in pots exposed above 

ground. When Oregon was hit with unusually cold temper­

atures this past December most of their crop was damaged. 

It is still a little early to learn 

what has survived. Hopefully, 

there will be enough to get a 

tree to the winner; and some 

planted out in the Arboretum. 

We will try again this next win­

ter to graft more. 

The next step in the process is 

submitting the name and the 

description to the Royal Horti­

cultural Society in Great Britain 

which is the official internation­

al registrar for conifer names. 

That paperwork involves identi­

fying the introducer (University 

of Idaho Arboretum) and the 

nominator (Camille Hattrup) 

and describing the unique at­

tributes of the particular clone. 

When the name is accepted, it 

becomes an officially named cul­

tivar, naming the clone derived 

from the tree in the Shattuck 

criteria of having a local connec­

tion that would be recognized 

The scion source for 'Idaho Endurance'. Paul Warnick photo. Arboretum. The original tree 

was planted in the Arboretum 

outside the region and having a reference to the trees' hardi-

ness. 

The bad news is that the nursery that grafted the Giant 

Sequoia suffered significant losses over the winter to the one 

in 1916, and it is likely the oldest and perhaps the largest 

specimen surviving this far north (46° North Latitude), east 

of the Cascade Mountains in North America. 

Calendar of Upcominn Events 

June 5, 2010 Arboretum Associates Annual Plant Sale 
9 a.m. to Noon - Rotary Ice Rink at Latah County Fairgrounds, Moscow 

July 12,2010 Summer Breezes and Sweet Sounds Concert 
7 p.m. in the Arboretum. Bring your blankets, lawn chairs, and picnics. 

In conjunction with the Lionel Hampton School of Music 

~Paul Warnick 
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Idaho Wildflowers: State Laws and Personal Ethics 

ul will touch a hundred flowers and not pick one!' 

--Edna St. Vincent Millay, "Afternoon on a Hi ll", from Renaissance and other Poems, 1917. 

I
n order to protect Idaho wildflowers and enhance our 

highways, Idaho legislatures have periodically enacted 

laws in this domain. In current Idaho Code sections 18-

3911 through 18-3914 specifically cite plants for protection, 

and prosecution for wildflower offenses. In Idaho, it is un­

lawful to" ... willfully and negligently cut, dig up, trim, pick, 

or remove, any plant, flower, shrub, bush, fruit or other veg­

etation growing upon the right of way of any public highway 

within this state." Furthermore the law states "It is the duty 

of all citizens of this state to protect the wildflowers of this 

state ... " 

In Idaho, for specifically listed species," .. .it shall be unlaw­

ful for any person to export from this state, or sell or offer 

for transport bulbs, corms, rhizomes, roots or plants of 

native wildflowers or shrubs of the state .... dug, pulled up 

or gathered upon any highway." The list of taxa under this 

law includes: Tiger Lily (Lilium columbianum), Queen's Cup 

(Clintonia unifiora), Trilliums (Trillium spp.), Columbine 

(Aquilegijormosa), Lewis' Mock Orange (Philadelphus lewisii), 

Dogwoods (Comus canadensis, C. nutatallii), all species of Rho­

dodendron, Twinflower (Linnaea borealis), Bitterroot (Lewisia 

Western Wakerobin /Trillium (Trillium o•·awm), Skyline Drive/ Mary Minerva McCroskey 
State Park, 10, April 28, 2006. 

rediviva), Mission Bells (Fritillaria lanceolata), and Indian­

pipe (Monotropa unifiora). The following specifically listed 

orchids are protected by Idaho law: Coral Root Orchids 

(Corallorhiza spp.), Fairy Slipper (Calypso bulbosa), Mountain 

Lady's Slipper 

( Cypripedium 

montanum), and 

Giant Hellebo­

rine ( Epipactis 

gigantea). 

In the case of 

our eighteen to 

twenty native 

species of ter­

restrial Idaho 

orchids, there 

are special 
reasons not to 

try transplant­

ing them to 

home gardens. 

All the world's 

orchids, tropi­

cal and temper­

ate, propagate 

in the wild 

from very tiny, 

almost micro­

scopic seeds. 

The seeds of 

Mission Bell /Chocolate Lily (Fririllaria lanceolaw), Skyline 
Drive/ Mary Minerva McCroskey State Park , 10, April 28, 
2006. 

our native Idaho orchids, which have no food supply, sift 

down into forest litter. Most of them die. A very few of the 

hundreds of thousands are invaded by very specific mycor­

rhizal fungi. The orchid embryos of the very few then para­

sitize the invading saprophytic fungi which, in turn, get their 

foods from decaying litter. Some of our native orchids ( es­

pecially the large-flowered mountain lady's slipper) parasit­

ize the fungus for years before the first green (photosynthet­

ic) leaf or leaves emerge above ground. Transplanting native 

orchids into a home garden is hopeless, even reprehensible, 

because the orchids are sentenced to die. Some of our na­

tive orchids are non-green (e.g. the Coral-root orchids) and 

remain parasitic all their lives- even though they may reach 

over 12 inches high when they flower annually. Do NOT 

pick and dig our orchids. 

~Richard J. Naskali 
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An Album of Sprinn Wildflowers of Northern Idaho: 

Where and When to Find Them. Photos by Richard]. Naskali 

Skunk Cabbage (Lysichiwm americanum), Flannigan Creek, Viola, ID, 

April 30, 2007. 

Prairi cstar (Uthophragma parviflora), on grass lands and lower montane rorcsts. Skylin e Drive/ Mary 

Min erva McCroskey State Park, ID, May 25, 2009. 

Mountain Lady's-slipper (CypripeJium montanum), Idaho's largest f1owc rcd orchid. An 

especially spectacu lar, decades-old colony on private land cast of Moscow, 10 , June 

Shooting Star (Dodecat:heon cusickii), one of severa l Dodecat.heon species in Idaho. 

Grasslands and forest foothills; Sky li ne Dri ve/ Mary Mine rva McCroskey Stale Park , 

ID, April 28, 2006. 7 , 2009 . 
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Western Waterleaf (1-/ydrophy//um occidentale), open forests and grasslands; April 28, 2006, 

Sky lin e Drive / Mary Minerva McCroskey State Park, ID. 

Bluebells (Mertensia sp.), open grass land , Skyline Drive/ Mary 

Minerva McCroskey State Park ID, April 28, 2006. 

Glacier Lily/Dogtooth-,·iolct (Eryrhronium arancliflorum), perhaps 
northern Idaho\ most common Glacier Lily with white and ye llow­

petalled li> rms. May 25, 2009, Skyline Drive/ Mary Mincn-a 

McCroskey State Park . 

9 

Fairy Slipper (Calypso bulbosa), 
Giant Whitcpinc Campground 
along ID. routc 6, north of 

llan·ard, ID, May I I, 2006. This 
beautiful orchid, ,·cry common 

in Idaho's open forests, may be 

one of the most common orchids 

in northern Idaho. With little 
var ia lion, this same species grows 

naturally around the world in 

Europe, Sibe ria and Asia. 



10 

Report from the Horticulturist 

The mild winter in Moscow has reduced the number 

of hours I have spent inside at my desk, but I still 

managed to get the most important paperwork ac­

complished. The biggest priority is updating the Arboretum 

database to reflect all the new plantings and removals from 

ARBOR NOTES 

be finishing the two newest collections, European Clema-

tis and Groundcover Roses that were started in 2009. We 

will also be adding some new introductions, like the new 

re-blooming lilac, Boomerang® and a dozen of the newest 

hostas. We will continue to add new plants to the Xeriscape 

demonstration garden 

as well as to collec­

tions of local native 

plants. In addition, 

the collection. We 

added 1 081 new 'per­

manent' plants in 2009 

and removed 97. Both 

of those numbers are 

about average for the 

ten years I have been 

working in the Arbore­

tum. The Arboretum's 

database, BG-BASE, 

tracks information for 

each of those plants, in­

cluding the source, the 

correct nomenclature, 

and the information on 

when and where it was 

planted in the Arbore­

tum. Arboretum Horticu.l turist Paul Warnick shares information about the Arboretum during Mom's Weekend 
Tours Apri l 17,2010. Bill Bowler photo. 

we will work toward 

one of the goals of the 

updated Master Plan 

by adding understory 

plantings to existing 

areas to help tie the 

individual trees and 

shrubs together. An­

other benefit of plant­

ing areas to ground­

cover is that it reduces 

our reliance on bark 

mulch which continues 

to become more and 

Correctly labeled plants 

are one of the characteristics that distinguish an arbore­

tum from a park. We use three different labels: credit card 

sized aluminum accession labels are wired to each woody 

plant; 3x5 inch display labels identify many of the higher 

profile trees and shrubs; and smaller, engraved plastic labels 

identify herbaceous 

(non-woody) perennials 

and grasses. Research­

ing the correct, current 

name for each plant and 

ensuring that spelling 

and format are cor­

rect takes a significant 

amount of time. 

Planning for future 

plantings is another 

more expensive. 

Another facet of planning is working on plans for the future, 

both short-term as well as further into the future. For 

relatively short-term planting plans, we have developed 

a list of potential projects that can be funded with donor 

support. We updated the existing list which had become 

. wintertime desk activ­

ity. We are planning 

several plantings in 

2010, as well as look­

ing forward to future 

years. In 2010 the 

major additions will 

A mother and daughte~ share a sunny afternoon touring the Arboretum. Over a hundred students and parents 
took part in the tours and enjoyed refreshments courtesy of Arboretum Associates. April 17, 20 I 0 Bill Bowler 

photo 

obsolete by adding 

three new projects in 

the Shattuck Arbo­

retum and a new 

collection of Eastern 

North American ferns 

and groundcovers in 

the new Arboretum. 

The projects in the 

Shattuck Arboretum 

include two new 

plantings, one to 

replace three large 

spruce trees next to 

the Amphitheater and 

one to add a collection 

of plants native to the 

west side of the Cas-
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cades. We'll continue to add new benches throughout the 

Shattuck. The full list of projects can be viewed at the arbo­

retum website http : I I www. uiweb. uidaho.edu/ arboretum/ 

pdf I MemorialDonationsPolicyN ew Addendum 1-25-10. pdf 
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Along with the mild weather, I have had the luxury of an 

experienced helper this spring. Most of our efforts have 

gone into repairing the Arboretum road that got badly torn 

up during the construction of the Asian Pergola, and into 

pruning. In a perfect 

world our pruning 

efforts would be 

directed toward two 

priorities- the health 

of the plant and the 

aesthetics of the 

plant. Unfortunately, 

with our limited 

time, the priorities 

are usually some­

thing such as repair­

ing storm damage, 

maintaining access on 

roads and trails, or 

maintaining visibility 

on signs and plaques. 

This spring, we have 

been able to get to 

some neglected prun­

ing, particularly on 

som e of the weeping 

or 'umbrella' trees. 

The Arboretum 

Executive Com­

mittee has been 

working with some 

faculty members on 

two other, longer ­

term proj ects. The 

larger project is the 

concept of using the 

undeveloped portion 

of the Arboretum as 

a site for a Palouse 

Prairie Restoration. 

The approximately 

18 acre site, north 

and west of the 

Arboretum barn is 

currently farmed in a 

typical Palouse crop 

rotation of spring 

and winter wheat 

with peas or lentils . 

A prairie restoration 

would offer many 

exciting resear ch op­

portunities in fields 

as diverse as resto­

ration ecology, to en­

tomology, to carbon 

sequestration. Ul President M. Duane Nellis and his wife, Ruthie, make time to tour the Ul Arboretum and Botanical Garden and 
sme ll the lilacs , Mother's Day, 20 10. R.J. Naskali photo. 

Other early season 

activities include 

weed control using 

pre-emergent herbi­

cide application on 

some of the peren­

nial and groundcover 

beds, limited fertil-
The other longer-

term project is the possibility of a Butterfly or Pollinator 

Garden. The proposed site for this would be immediately 

north of the Xeriscape Garden between the east side of the 

stream and the gravel road. This site would provide running 

water, mud flats along the stream, as well as shelter from the 

existing willows and poplars on the other side of the stream. 

The garden would combine both perennial and annual flow­

ers to provide sources of pollen and nectar throughout the 

growing season . Unlike the Xeriscape Garden, the design 

would utilize large sweeps of individual plants rather than 

trying to demonstrate as many plants as possible. 

izer applications on 

some perennials, and planting some frost-hardy plants. In 

these times of budget cuts and furloughs, we're still trying 

to add improvements to the Arboretum, and at the same 

time, trying to increase the level of maintenance on the 

existing collections. All new additions are only possible 

through the generous support of donors. Those donations 

as well as your written and verbal support are critical now 

to the future of the Arboretum. Help us as we continue to 

share our amazing Arboretum with friends and visitors. 

~Paul Warnick 
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Dr. Charles Houston Shattuck's Lenacy to Idaho and the World (Part I of2)- continued from page 3 

ning. In a February 20, 1907, preliminary proposal letter 

to President MacLean, John Olmstead wrote," ... Above cut 

the steep slope is partly a neat little, informal shrub garden 

and part fruit trees. I advised the addition of the property 

south of the old campus about 600 feet. It is mostly orchard 

and garden but it does look very successful. I saw a sign 

'This land for sale, price $1 ,500 per acre.' I thought that a 

high price." 

The Shattucks transferred ownership of that large lot to 

Eastern Idaho Loan and Trust February 8, 1921 . On June 

20, 1945, the University ofldaho acquired the Shattuck 

large lot on Baxter Street from Eastern Idaho Loan & Trust 

Company for $1,000. Baxter Street was vacated and the 

University ultimately acquired all of the land between 

Taylor Avenue and the future Nez Perce Drive. The "new" 

"I" Tank was constructed in 19 52 . ln 19 55, French House 

was built by the University of Idaho in honor of Permeal 

French, Dean ofWomen from 1908 - 1936; French House 

became FarmHouse Fraternity ca. 1971 when the resident 

women students took the name to one floor ofTheophilus 

Tower, constructed 1967 - 1969. Nez Perce Drive, built in 

two phases (1959 & 1960), became the "new Greek Row." 

Today's privately owned fraternity houses are on land per-

Map of the University of' Idaho Cam pus as of' December 8, 1920, made by Alex R. Wcbb. i#UG 12- 16-580, Special Collections & Archives, University of' Idaho Library, Moscow ! 
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petually leased by the UI. The President's Residence ( 1966-

1967) and the Golf Club House (1969) joined the Nez Perce 

Drive addresses. 

Dr. Shattuck's work at the University of Idaho was exem­

plary in teaching, serving on numerous campus committees, 

research, and outreach. He was extensively involved on and 

off campus. In summers, he was very involved in survey­

ing, forest clearing, methods of wood extractive chemistry, 

propagating trees and shrubs for sale and use at homesteads 

in Idaho. In 1909, he gained permission to reclaim the 

weedy hillside that became University of Idaho's "Arbo­

retum Hill" which became the "Charles Houston Shattuck 

Arboretum" dedicated in 19 3 3. When he came to an es­

sentially treeless campus at the eastern edge of the Palouse 

Prairie to teach forestry in a forest-rich state, Shattuck also 

became heavily involved planting the trees which beautify 

our lush campus in 2010, 101 years after his arrival. 

On April 28, 1914, President Melvin A. Brannon notified 

Dr. Shattuck that he was appointed the first Dean of the 

College of Letters and Sciences at a salary of $2,700 for the 

period July 1, 1914, to July1, 1915. Brannon wrote, "You 

Message from the President 
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were unanimously elected, because of your wide experience 

in administration, your extensive scientific training, and 

your large contributions to scientific production pointed to 

you definitely as the proper man to head this College." For 

the 1916 - 1917 academic year, Shattuck's salary was raised 

to $2,900 in ten payments starting September 1, 1916. 

Acknowledgements: I gratefully thank Donna Hanson (Li­

brary Professor Emeritus), Julie Monroe (Library Assistant, 

Special Collections), Gerard Billington, the late Professor 

Charles Christenson (Mathematics), Professor Emeritus 

D. Nels Reese (Architecture), Larry Chin, Clerks at the 

Latah County Courthouse, Daniel Crandall (Director) and 

Ann Catt of the Latah County Historical Society for their 

valuable assistance in recovering archival materials for this 

essay. For any mistakes or misinterpretations, I am solely 

responsible. 

~Richard J. Naskali 

Dr. Charles Houston Shattuck's Legacy to Idaho and the 

World, Part 2 of 2 in the next issue of ArborNotes 

There is much to celebrate as we enter the busy spring and summer seasons in the University of Idaho Arbore­

tum and Botanical Garden. Following years of planning and discussion, it is very exciting that the construc­

tion of a pergola to support the Asian vine collection planted in 1996 and 1997 is complete. Because the 

vines are mature and well-established, they should cover this striking and permanent structure quickly and provide a 

beautiful showpiece for visitors to the Arboretum. 

The Arboretum Associates Board of Directors wishes to thank Arboretum Horticulturist Paul Warnick and his staff 

for their care and concern for the Arboretum during completion of this complicated project as well as countless oth­

ers. Their efforts enhance the already exceptional value of the Arboretum to this community. In addition, we remain 

always grateful to the members and friends of Arboretum Associates whose generosity make wonderful projects such 

as the pergola become a reality. 

~ Jan Leander 
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Thirty-third Annual Meetin9 cif'The Arboretum Associates 

The thirty-third annual meeting of the Arboretum As­

sociates was held April 21, 2010, in the University 

of Idaho College of Law Courtroom. Keith Brom­

ley, substituting for President Jan Leander, reported a ter­

rific turnout for the annual Mother's Day Event on April 17. 

Vice President Keith Bromley introduces Pau l Warnick at the annual meeting. Apr il 2 1, 
20 I 0 Bill Bowler photo 

Upcoming events include the June 5 Plant Sale at the Latah 

County Fairgrounds; the July 12 Concert in the Arboretum; 

and a presentation to be given by Richard Naskali at a later 

date. 

Treasurer Joy Fisher reported that last year's plant sale 

earned $11,704, the largest amount the sale has ever net­

ted. In other business, the following board members were 

approved by voice vote: Bev Rhoades, a three-year term; 

Howard Peavey, a three-year term; and Pam Brunsfeld, a 

two-year term. A lottery drawing enabled lucky audience 

members to take home plant prizes and $25 gift certificates 

to be used at the annual plant sale. 

In his slide presentation, "The State of the Arboretum," 

Arboretum Horticulturist Paul Warnick reported that this 

year's biggest accomplishment was completion of the per­

gola, a structure that eventually will support the growth of 

Asian grapes, Asian clematis, magnolia vines, honeysuckle, 

porcelain berry vines, and hardy kiwi. 

He showed slides of C. H. Shattuck, founder of the Univer­

sity of Idaho's C. H. Shattuck Arboretum and Nursery, and 

said more work was done last year in the Shattuck Arbore­

tum than in the previous fifty years. These projects included 

planting trees donated by a U of I drama class taught by 

David Lee Painter; hydroseeding and establishing new trails; 

installing the Vernon Burlison bench and the Ray and Jeannie 

Steinhoff bench; and cloning the Shattuck Giant Sequoia 

with help from U of I Arborist Ken Dol a and Porterhowse 

Farms in Sandy, Oregon. The cloning resulted in a naming 

contest that drew 135 entries. The winning entry, chosen by 

Board members, was 'Idaho Endurance', submitted by U of 

I groundskeeper, Camille Hattrup. 

Warnick said the 2009 planting records show a total of 

1,081 new permanent plants, 174 different taxa, and 191 

woody trees added to the Arboretum. These included 28 

clematis planted on the rock wall south of the pergola. In 

the Xeriscape Garden, the southern Idaho native plant sec­

tion was increased with plants donated by Steve Love, an 

Aberdeen Agricultural Extension Agent. Bill Stellmon, in 

memory of his wife, Barbara, donated the ground cover roses 

planted on the east side of the gravel road. These should 

bloom all summer. Bill Bowler funded the hosta walk, and 

1 08 new plants were added in honor of his mother, Beth. 

Future projects include planting more groundcover roses; 

restoring native Palouse prairie grass to a southern part of 

the Arboretum; and establishing a groundcover of ferns and 

wildflowers beneath maples found in the East Northern 

American section. In addition, a Butterfly Garden will be es­

tablished near the Xeriscape Garden in honor of John Dixon 

who recently passed away, and his wife, Winifred Dixon. 

They visited the Arboretum every day where they collected 

golf balls which they sorted, washed, and sold. After all that 

work, they donated the proceeds to the Arboretum. Two 

years ago, they donated over $1 ,000. The Butterfly Garden 

will include a decorative bridge over the stream, butterfly 

bushes, and assorted perennials and annuals. Arboretum As­

sociates will continue the Dixon project by selling collected 

golf balls at the Annual Plant Sale. Contributions to the 

Dixon Butterfly Garden can be sent to the Gift Administra­

tion Office, PO Box 443147, Moscow, Idaho 83844-3147. 

~ Karen Trujillo Burnett 

Associates look over plants given to those who attended the annual meeting. April 21, 

20 I 0 Bill Bowler photo 
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Annual Plant sale- june 5, 2010 

R
emember to mark your calendar as a 

reminder of the upcoming Arboretum Asso­

ciates Annual Plant Sale. The sale wil1 take 

place Saturday, June 5, with doors opening at 9:00 

a.m. in the Palouse Ice Rink located in the Rotary 

Veterans Memorial Pavi]jon at the Latah County 

Fairgrounds. Gardeners look forward to the annual 

event as a way to find new and unusual plants and 

access plants propagated from the Arboretum. 

As always, there will be an excellent selection of 

Hosta available. Hosta lovers will find many of the 

old standard favorites as well as some exciting new 

cultivars including 'Blue Mouse Ears', 'Dance With 

Me', 'Dick Ward', 'Fragrant Bouquet', 'Liberty', 

and 'Stained Glass'. 

Also available will be an assortment of interest-

ing perennials including Delphinium 'Pink Punch', 

Monarda 'Pardon My Purple', Echinacea 'Lucky Star', 

and countless others sure to please even the most 

discerning gardener. A variety of trees, shrubs, 

clematis, and Asiatic lilies ensure that there will be 

something for everyone. 

Volunteers have painstakingly created beautiful 

hanging baskets that should be at their peak by sale 

day, ready to beautify a porch or deck. Garden­

ers looking for healthy plants to fill the pots on the 

patio will find a wonderful collection of coleus, 

African daisies, geraniums, and more. 

Expert gardeners including Arboretum Horticultur­

ist Paul Warnick will be on hand to answer all your 

gardening and landscaping questions and volunteers 

will be available to help carry all your purchases to 

the car. 

The annual plant sale is the primary fundraising 

event sponsored by Arboretum Associates. The pro­

ceeds from the sale have been used for many proj­

ects including the painting of the red barn located 

on the south end of the Arboretum and the third 

section of the recently completed Asian pergola. 

The community's support of the Arboretum As­

sociates Annual Plant Sale guarantees the continued 

growth and improvements to the Arboretum. 

~ Jan Leander 
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Volunteer Mary Fisher helps transplant plants for the sale. Bill Bowler photo. 

A vic'"' of some of the plants that have been raised and arc ready f"or your garden. Bill Bowler photo. 

Jan Leander carefu lly constructs hanging baskets. Bill Bowler photo. 
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Renew your annual contribution to the Arboretum Associates for Fiscal Year 2010 and contribute 
to your favorite project fund. Please help the Arboretum grow by renewing your annual gift for the fiscal year 

which began July 1, 2009. Thank You! 

Name - ---------------------

Address ______ ______________ _ 

City __________ State ___ Zip ____ _ 

Fund Contribution 
Arboretum Associates $ ___ _ 

Centennial Endowment Fund $ ___ _ 
Other $ ___ _ 

Total Contribution $ ___ _ 

Please charge my MasterCard VISA 

Card# _____ ______________ _ 

Expiration Date _________ _________ _ 

Signature _ _ _________ _________ _ 

000 1Z 

Membership Categories 

Active 
Sustaining 
Donor 
Patron 
Sponsor 

$20- $4-9 
$50-$99 

$100- $24-9 
$250- $4-99 
$500-$999 

Life Associate $1 ,000 and above 

Contributors receive our periodic ARBORNOTES. 

Please mai l your tax deductible 

contributions to: Arboretum Associates, 

Uni versity of Idaho, P.O. Box 443 147, 

Moscow, lD 83844-3 147 . Thank you. 


	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-01
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-02
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-03
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-04
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-05
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-06
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-07
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-08
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-09
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-10
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-11
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-12
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-13
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-14
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-15
	FY10-ARB-Arbor Notes-May 2010-16

